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MINUTES OF DODDISCOMBSLEIGH’S PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Thursday 12th September 2013 at 7.30pm at Doddiscombsleigh Primary School
Present:  Cllrs N Cupper (Chairman), E Brook, V Brook, J Le Marchant, M Porter and B Prest
In attendance: David Wood (Teign Valley First Responders), 17 members of the public
Locum Clerk: Suzanna Hughes

Open Forum

1. David Wood, Team Leader for Teign Valley First Responders gave a presentation on the work of the First Responders (attached).  He finished by informing those present that they are always looking for volunteers and those interested should contact him on 01647 253484.  
2. A written statement was read out by Cllr V Brook who was concerned about accusations which had been made about him
The Chairman stated that a line must be drawn under events of the past if the Council are to move forward.  He proposed that the Council should accept that they are happy with the bus shelter, here are now problems which need resolving but these problems were not because of decisions made by this or the previous Council but due to  the weather and the contractor who became incapacitated and was unable to complete the work.   The Council should agree to put issue of the past behind them, accept the bus shelter and move forward with the intention of putting it right for the future.
Cllr V Brook expressed concern about accusations which have been made.  Cllr Prest stated that in his view ex-councillors should be held to account for decisions they have made in the past relating to the bus shelter.  Further protracted discussion followed which culminated in the majority of councillors agreeing to put the matter behind them.  
3. A parishioner asked whether it was the intention of the Council to leave the kerb stones around the Triangle without any form of protection from railings.   The Chairman explained that this would be discussed later in the meeting but indicated that in his view there had been a shift of opinion in the village and it seemed that parishioners had got used to the Triangle without the railings.  It was therefore his intention to propose to members to not replace the railings without carrying out a survey of the village which had been previously discussed.

4. A parishioner expressed concern about a stile on the footpath through the school which she struggles to lift her dog over and enquired whether it could be replaced by a hunting gate.  It was agreed that the clerk would contact the DCC footpath warden for this area.
The meeting was opened by the Chairman at 8.25pm.
09/2013.01
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
· District Cllr S Purser
09/2013.02
CASUAL VACANCY
Members received two applications for the casual vacancy.  The Chairman explained that only one candidate was able to attend the meeting this evening and therefore proposed that members consider their written applications only.  This was agreed unanimously.  
The meeting then closed in Part I and members adjourned to another room to consider the applications in Part II. [Members of the public and press were excluded from this part of the meeting as the item under discussion contained information exempt under the Local Government Act 1972, Schedule 12A, Section 1).

After discussion, it was resolved by a majority of members to co-opt Richard Marsh.  

The meeting closed in Part II and re-opened in Part I and the decision of members was announced by the Chairman to members of the public who were present at the meeting.
09/2013.03
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interests relating to any items on the agenda.

09/2013.04
REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS



There were no requests for dispensations.
09/2013.05
RATIFICATION OF MINUTES

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11 July 2013 were approved and signed as a

true record of the meeting.

09/2013.06
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT



The Clerk read a report submitted by the District Councillor who was unable to attend.

Main Teignbridge District Council update is Plan Teignbridge is now under open examination by the Inspector, public welcome to attend. Public toilet closures and CCTV do not directly affect Doddiscombsleigh although ongoing cuts will ultimately have an impact on services.

09/2013.07
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT


The County Councillor was not present.

09/2013.08
DELEGATE REPORTS



There were no reports.

09/2013.09
PLANNING

 

9.1 
13/02457/VAR – Greenwall Lane, Dunsford

Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 13/00444/FUL for demolition of single span underbridge and slope back the embankments to allow retention of part of the structure and additional fencing

Members had no objections to this application.

  
9.2  
13/02300/FUL – Long Park, Doddiscombsleigh

Two storey extension to front, conservatory to rear, new chimney, alterations to dormer window to include balconies on west elevation, removal of existing outbuildings and erection of two storey building for use as garage and store

Members had no objections to this application.

9.3 
13/02301/MAJ – Land at Bowhay Farm, Shillingford St George

Installation of ground mounted solar array (total site area of 38200 m2), estimated output of 5.7 megawatts (Mw), and associated infrastructure
Cllr Le Marchant advised that she had attended meeting on 4 September at Dunchideock House and gave a verbal report on what was discussed.  She further advised that Dunchideock Parish Council has requested that the neighbouring Parish Councils agree to putting their name to a collective letter to be sent to Teignbridge District Council encouraging them to look closely at this application with specific up to date information.  It was agreed unanimously that this Parish Council would put its name to this letter.

09/2013.10
HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY
The Chairman reported that 135 surveys had been distributed last week and according to John Scott at the Community Council of Devon a good number of replies had been received already.  There should be more to report next month. 
09/2013.11
SCHOOL FENCE
The Chairman advised that a letter had been received from DCC which in summary stated that the school had made the necessary enquiries of both DCC’s planning and highways departments and that the erection of the fence was deemed permitted development.
The Clerk added that Simon Pearson, DCC Highways Officer, had also stated that he would be happy to attend a site meeting, however, in his view there was no scope to widen the road unless some major works are undertaken and for this funding was not currently available. 
09/2013.12
VILLAGE PROJECTS


12.1
Raised footpath between the Church and The Nobody Inn
Members considered three quotations and after a short discussion agreed to award the contract to the company who had provided the lowest quotation, Aardvark Civil Engineering Ltd who had quoted £4,406 for the works.  It was agreed that the clerk should instruct them to commence work as soon as possible.  None of the quotations received provided the stone for the wall and it was agreed that this would be sourced locally at the cheapest possible price.
The clerk advised that a further sum of £300 had been promised from District Cllr S Purser’s locality budget to add to the £3,000 granted by TDC’s Rural Aid Committee.  Any shortfall will be taken from the Council’s free reserves.

The Chairman offered to act as Project Manager.

12.2
Triangle Railings

Further to discussion in the open forum, the Chairman advised that, in his view, conducting a survey to assess whether the village wished to see the railings reinstated is a pointless exercise and proposed that the Council makes the decision not to put them up.  Further, the money ring-fenced for this (£2,000) would be put back into free reserves.  The majority of members agreed but wished to reconsider the position should the position change.

The issue of dog fouling on the Triangle was briefly discussed and those owners who do not pick after their dogs should be approached and/or reported to the dog warden.

12.3
Bus Shelter

Members were reassured that the bus shelter is of sound construction despite the problems with the roof.  Three quotations were considered and after a discussion it was agreed by the majority of members to award the contract to R&H Roofing Services Ltd who had provided the lowest quotation.  It was agreed that the roof should be stripped and replaced with natural slates, fixed with slate hook fixing system.  When removing the tiles, the timberwork and membranes would be checked and, only if required, would be replaced.  This quotation also gave the Council the option of assisting with disposing of the rubbish which would save around £170.

It was further suggested that galvanised guttering be installed at the front and the plastic guttering be moved to the back.

The Chairman advised that Steve Angeloni had offered his assistance with limewashing the shelter and had also offered to make some benches out of green oak.  The Council expressed their thanks for this.

Finally, the Chairman advised that he had shown the proposed agreement for the use of the land for the bus shelter between the Parish Council and the landowner, Cllr V Brook, to a solicitor who stated it was perfectly adequate (though should the landowner change, the new landowner may wish to have the agreement inspected and amended).  It was therefore unanimously agreed that the agreement should be signed by both parties. 

09/2013.13
WINTER NEWSLETTER

The Chairman suggested that a winter newsletter be circulated in the December issue of the Parish Magazine which he would put together. 
09/2013.14
CORRESPONDENCE

14.1
Members received and noted TDC’s consultation on the council tax reduction scheme.  A poster would be placed on the noticeboard for the benefit of parishioners who wish to comment.

14.2
Members received and noted details of the DALC Annual Conference on 12 October 2013.  The receipt of the DALC Annual Report was also noted.
14.3
Members received copies of the Healthwatch Voice, Issue 1.

14.4
Members noted receipt of the adopted version of DNPA’s Development Management and Delivery Development Plan Document (July 2013).  
14.5
Member noted receipt of a copy of South West Water’s ‘Water Future Proposals and Choices 2015-2020.
09/2013.15
ITEMS REQUIRING URGENT ATTENTION
There were no items requiring urgent attention.
09/2013.16
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on 10 October at 7.30pm in Doddiscombsleigh Primary School.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.20pm.


Signed..................................................................
Cllr N Cupper, Chairman
